PPG Action Plan resulting from Patient Survey 2012-2013

Issues raised in the Patient Survey were discussed at the PPG Action Plan meeting on Tuesday 19th March 2013. Separate minutes exist for this meeting.

IJ= Dr Ian Jones

SP = Sophie Parker, Nurse

JT = Julia Taylor, Practice Manager

LA = Leslie Ayres

Points for action:

1. Improving privacy at reception

a. The provision of more privacy at reception will be investigated, including consideration of the suggestions listed below Action IJ with JT

b. Provide “airport style” movable queue markers to delineate where patients should queue at a distance back from the reception desk to allow patients at the desk to conduct conversations more privately
c. Creating a cubicle to one side of the reception desk where more privacy is available if required
d. Ongoing training for reception staff in communication skills that facilitate effective conversations on sensitive subjects with patients
e. In the future to look towards developing a manual for staff detailing best practice protocols
NB suggestion b) was popular as the most cost effective and most easily implemented idea
2. Improving patient toilets
a. It was agreed that a letter be written to the Council highlighting the problem that exists, especially on market days (Wednesday), where members of the general public use the Cedars Surgery WCs because there are no longer any public WCs in Swanley Action IJ with JT

b. It was suggested that a notice be put in the toilets that they are monitored regularly and for patients to speak to a member of staff if the toilets need attention re cleanliness/tidiness Action SP
3. Hours of opening

a. The Cedars Surgery contracted hours are 8-6.30pm Monday – Friday
b. We close for only 2 hours per week over 2 lunchtimes (Mon and Tues), these hours are used for essential staff education and admin work.

c. Extended hours (commuter clinics) are also provided (Wednesdays from 7.00am with Nurse Practitioner; Mondays until 7.30pm with a GP, Mondays and Wednesdays  until 7.30pm with a PN)

4. Continuity of care from GPs
a. The surgery is in the process of trying to recruit another permanent GP. In the interim, locum GPs are employed on as long term basis as possible.

b. Dr Jones pointed out that the current climate makes it difficult to employ permanent GPs as locum work is an attractive option which many GPs choose rather than a permanent post.

c. Two doctors only work one day a week but are permanent and although continuity may be a difficult for patients these doctors do offer an increased range of expertise. For example Dr Waugh offering specialist services in women's health within the surgery.

5. Waiting times
a. Actions to decrease the time spent waiting for an appointment
i. New Nurse Practitioner starting in April
ii. Personal development of existing staff Action JT
iii. Staff training ongoing re correct timing of appointments (especially important when booking nurse appointments) and appropriate time between initial and follow-up appointments.
b. Actions to decrease waiting times in the queue for reception
i. Trial having separate queues for patients for a) checking in and b) other business Action IJ with JT
ii. The online appointment system is due to go live in Spring 2013 – watch this space – other surgeries have experienced a reduction in waiting times after implementing this service Action JT
6. Improving awareness of practice website www.cedarssurgeryswanley.co.uk
a. Promote the website on

i. All documents and letters sent out e.g. use of a footer as on this Action Plan document  Action JT with Mary Brockwell (secretary)
ii. Banner on notice board Action SP/LA
iii. Prescription pads Action JT
iv. Distribution of new PPG newsletter Action SP

7. Health information and advice about long term conditions

a. To develop a resource book/folder with information on the above. Provide paper and pencils next to resource book so people can write down phone numbers and addresses of interest. This would avoid the need for constant provision of leaflets which can be untidy, expensive and can quickly become out of date. Action SP

8. Text messaging appointment reminders

a. This now happens for minor ops appointments and works well

b. It could be considered next year 2013-14 for long appointments e.g. COPD appointments Action SP and IJ
Points for action regarding the PPG
· Identify an administrator for the PPG from within the surgery staff Action IJ, JT
· Update the database for the PPG and contact patients who expressed an interest via the patient survey (12 patients) Action SP
· Arrange next meeting (approx. end April 2013) Action SP
· Arrange AGM (approx. beginning June 2013) Action SP
· Appoint Chair Action PPG
· Explore venues for meetings Action LA
· Olympic bar

· Library

· Youth and Community Centre, St Mary’s Road

· Monday or Tuesday lunchtimes in surgery waiting room (but 1 hour probably not enough for most meetings)
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